
























MEMORANDUM IN SUPPORT

On behalf of the New York and Long Island Lumber Association (NYLILA), we would like to offer our support 
for INT. 1615, which seeks to create a subcontractors’ Bill of Rights. 

NYLILA has 78 members, representing independent lumber and building material dealers, manufacturers, 
wholesalers, distributors, and other associate businesses, and employ more than 3,500 local residents. 

Building material suppliers are often one of the largest subcontractors on a construction job, providing all of 
the materials needed to complete residential and commercial construction projects. Additionally, building 
material suppliers are often the second largest creditors for projects, second only to the banks themselves. 

As subcontractors on projects, especially large commercial and public projects, building material suppliers 
face a number of complicated issues and challenges, including the growing problem of retainage. 
Traditionally, owners of public projects withhold retainage on labor, typically up to 10 percent of the overall 
job, to guarantee that the work is performed in a timely fashion and at the standards set in the contract. 
While retainage is not a new concept, it has always been applied to labor, not to materials.

Our members provide materials for the contractor to complete their work, but our performance is not tied to 
that of the contractor. Once the requested materials are successfully delivered, inspected by the contractor, 
and signed-off on, material suppliers have completed their portion of the job as the subcontractor. 
Additionally, owners and contractors get further protections as most materials sold are either graded to 
meet industry standards or are covered by a manufacturer’s warranty to protect the contractor in situations 
where a product is damaged or defective.

Material suppliers are also in the unique situation where the products cannot be repossessed or reused if 
they fail to get paid – a cut 2-by-4 cannot be reused. Because material suppliers cannot return to a project 
and “repossess” door frames, lumber, or hardware, it is vital that once they complete their contract they be 
allowed to be paid in full.

As a result, there is no reason to include material suppliers in retainage; nonetheless, retainage is being 
used in a greater number of construction projects, placing more of a burden on independently owned and 
operated building material dealers in the region. Our members are also seeing retainage being used by 
contractors as leverage for change orders, which places even more of a burden on these small businesses.

NYLILA strongly believes that material suppliers should be exempted from having retainage held on them 
if they are not serving as the installer of the products and their products are covered by a manufacturer’s 
warranty and/or are graded by an independent agency. We would like to see this issue included in INT 1615 
and strongly support the City Council’s work on creating a subcontractors’ Bill of Rights. 

Thank you for your consideration. If you have questions or concerns, please contact Jeff Keller at jkeller@
nrla.org or 518-880-6376.








